Minutes:  RFA Citizens’ Advisory Committee (CAC) Meeting May 9, 2016
•  Tahuya Sore:  The store has been demolished.  The process was halted when asbestos was found but that was soon removed.  The concrete, old beams, etc have been disposed of and there is clean-up left to do at the site.  

C:  We do want to have parking for Tahuya Day.  A:  We are looking at rolling the space since we have some liability issues.  C: Or Milo could drag it.  A:  That might be most suitable for pop-up shelters.  C:  We want to avoid leaving a fence up.  C:  We could use tarps under the tents.

We are moving forward with the design process for a new station, and looking at ways to involve the public in discussions.  We’ll discuss needs as well as finances.  C:  Why not have them bring photos we can look at to get ideas.  A: All stations are different so it’s good to have community input.  The architecture firm (TCA) has a great reputation.

•  Fire Season:  There is a fire in Alberta and now three in Mason County.  2015 was a very bad year.  Those who volunteer for wildfire duty only get 2 hours notice for two weeks work in Eastern WA.  Our FF are paid by DNR and our equipment is reimbursed.  

We are starting a program with High School students who will deploy in June, July and August.  They get a $500 stipend and if they complete the program, they get $2,000 toward college.  They will go with experienced wild land crews.  We will be more prepared than ever before.  DNR has to be very cost conscious and can’t always deploy as soon as might be optimal.  There’s very little money coming from the state to burn fuel proactively.

•  High School Mock Car Crash:  NMRFA partnered with many other agencies using a program out of Gray’s Harbor to discourage drinking and driving.  It was a very realistic scene using jaws of life, Airlift, driver being read his rights, a coroner coming to remove kids from classrooms to indicate they had died.  An assembly was held the next day with obituaries read.  It was a lot of work and kudos for all the effort by Jeromy Hicks and other crew members as well as other agencies.

•  Safety Days will occur the second week of June.

•  Structure Fires:  Fires damaged two home in separate fires.  Good response by crews.

•  Heroin Epidemic:  Overdoses are up 100% in North Mason.  If you quit the drug for a while and think you are going back to the same dose, you may overdose.  We do carry Narcon and a paramedic can administer it.  We’re working to get permission for EMT’s to administer Narcon.  Deputies may also be allowed to administer in the future.  There is still a box outside the station where citizens can drop unused or outdated prescriptions.

Next Meeting is July11, 2016 

